

MAYHILL JUNIOR SCHOOL

The Bury Odiham Hook Hampshire RG29 1NB

Telephone: (01256) 702973

Email: adminoffice@mayhill.hants.sch.uk

Thursday 22nd February 2024

Headteacher: Sarah McGillivray

Dear Parents and Carers,

Mayhill will be joining in with Comic Relief, Red Nose Day, on Friday, 15th March 2024.



We are encouraging all the children to come into school, dressed in something different. It might be something funny or something red. In class, we will be encouraging all the classes to entertain each other with jokes or challenges throughout the day. Each class will create their own joke book collection. Each class will then vote on the top 3 jokes and these will then be shared in our afternoon assembly.

So how will donations to Comic Relief work this year?

This year we are continuing to go digital!

We are asking for the children to come into school having donated (where possible via Mayhill's Comic Relief Just Giving page - with a suggested minimum donation of £1). The QR code for this is below and we are encouraging all to donate before coming to school. Alternatively, these will also be available to scan on the day at drop off at the top or main gate. We are trying to raise at least £300 from donations and from our cake sale. https://shorturl.at/ogyKZ



What if I can't pay online?

Please don't worry, you can send you child into school with their £1 donation and it will then be donated online.

How else can I support?

We will be hosting a cake sale too, with all proceeds being donated to Comic Relief. Each cake will be sold for 50p at breaktime on Friday, 15th March 2024. To support, please can we encourage as many donations to be sent into school on the morning of the 15th, so that the prefects and staff can organise these just before break time.









How are staff participating?

As a staff we will also be holding a range of challenges in assembly. From who can tell the best joke, to who can eat the most pieces of chocolate with a pair of chopsticks within a minute, to who can complete the greatest number of skips in a minute.

Please help us make this day one to remember, to help those who are less fortunate than ourselves and to support such a worthwhile charity.

Kind regards,

Miss Collis, Mrs Lavers, Miss Argent and Mrs Baldwin Community Cohesion Committee





